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MANIFESTSEVEN ANNOUNCES SHARES FOR DEBT ISSUANCE 

IRVINE, Calif. – October 23, 2020 – ManifestSeven Holdings Corporation (formerly P&P Ventures Inc.) (“M7” 
or the “Company”), announces that, pursuant to the terms of a loan agreement previously entered into by a 
subsidiary of the Company (the “Agreement”), the Company is to issue 23,194 Class A subordinate voting 
shares (“Shares”) in the capital of the Company to an arm’s length third party (the “Lender”) at a deemed 
price of $0.39 (USD) per Share.  Pursuant to the Agreement, the Company shall issue Shares in addition to 
monthly cash interest payments based upon the outstanding monthly average loan balance, such Shares to 
be issued at a deemed price to be calculated as the 20 day volume weighted average price of the Shares on 
the Canadian Securities Exchange prior to the date of issuance. 

ABOUT MANIFESTSEVEN: 

ManifestSeven is the first integrated omnichannel platform for legal cannabis, merging compliant distribution 
with a retail superhighway. M7, headquartered in Irvine, California, services the needs of lawful operators 
across the supply chain, from the cultivator to the consumer, through an expansive network of four facilities 
stretching from the San Francisco Bay Area to San Diego. M7 further augments its business-to-business value 
proposition with a growing portfolio of owned and operated retail operations located in major metro markets, 
including brick-and-mortar dispensaries, local on-demand delivery services, e-commerce, and subscription 
offerings.  

CAUTIONARY NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING INFORMATION AND STATEMENTS: 

This press release contains “forward-looking information” within the meaning of applicable Canadian securities 
legislation. Such forward-looking information and forward-looking statements are not representative of 
historical facts or information or current condition, but instead represent only the Company's beliefs and 
assumptions regarding future events, plans or objectives, many of which, by their nature, are inherently 
uncertain and outside of the Company's control. This forward-looking information is based on certain 
assumptions made by management and other factors used by management in developing such information. 
Although the Company believes that the assumptions and factors used in preparing, and the expectations 
contained in, the forward-looking information and statements are reasonable, undue reliance should not be 
placed on such information and statements, and no assurance or guarantee can be given that such forward-
looking information and statements will prove to be accurate, as actual results and future events could differ 
materially from those anticipated in such information and statements. Factors that could cause the actual 
results to differ materially from those in forward-looking statements include, the issuance of additional Shares 
pursuant to the Agreement, regulatory actions, market prices, and continued availability of capital and 
financing, and general economic, market or business conditions. The forward-looking information and forward-
looking statements contained in this press release are made as of the date of this press release, and the 
Company does not undertake to update any forward-looking information and/or forward-looking statements 
that are contained or referenced herein, except in accordance with applicable securities laws. All subsequent 
written and oral forward-looking information and statements attributable to the Company or persons acting on 
its behalf are expressly qualified in its entirety by this notice. 

The securities of the Company referred to in this press release have not been and will not be registered under 
the United States Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the “U.S. Securities Act”), or any state securities laws. 
Accordingly, the securities of the Company may not be offered or sold within the United States unless 
registered under the U.S. Securities Act and applicable state securities laws or pursuant to an exemption from 
the registration requirements of the U.S. Securities Act and applicable state securities laws. This press release 
does not constitute an offer to sell or a solicitation of any offer to buy any securities of the Company in any 



jurisdiction in which such offer, solicitation or sale would be unlawful. 
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